
OOPSIE – UPDATE
Here is an update on a story I posted last week about a man
who was pulled over and subsequently backed his car up onto
the  police  car.   Seems  the  officers  did  manage  to  find
something to charge him with besides the original speeding
ticket:

Police Charge Niles Man They Say Backed Onto Squad Car

A Niles man who reversed his car so that it ran on top of a
Buffalo Grove police car Friday has been charged with reckless
driving.

Henry Raskin, 70, had been pulled over by a police officer
around 11:30 a.m. Friday for speeding. He had been driving 58
mph in a 35 mph zone on Dundee Road, police said.

After the officer wrote Raskin a ticket, he hit the gas while
he was in reverse and ended up with his vehicle on top of the
squad car, police said.

Sgt. Scott Kristiansen said Tuesday that police determined the
incident wasn’t purely an accident after watching the squad
car video and talking to Raskin.

“It appears to be a little bit more than a mistake,” he said.
“We think it meets the criteria for reckless driving.”
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Kristiansen said that most drivers if they found they had
accidentally reversed in this situation, would have hit the
brakes before driving over a police car.

Raskin posted 10 percent of his $2,000 bond Friday and was
released. He has a June court date in Rolling Meadows.

Boy  saves  bus  from  major
accident
No  license?  Who  cares?  Usually  this  would  be  a  bad
conversation, such as an underage child taking dad’s car for a
spin (my brother has done this before, so has my nephew…).
This time however this boy was saving everyone on the bus from
experiencing the sudden effects of being hit by a truck. He
didn’t really drive it, just steered it out of the way. The
driver had left to answer the call of nature, but somehow this
bus came out of gear and started rolling downhill. This 11-
year-old, thinking only of his older brother also on board,
chose not to jump off like some others, but instead to save
both him and his brother by stopping the bus. Click link to
read on…

Boy, 11, steered bus to avoid
semi
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Come On, Get Happy
The last job I would ever even consider having is a school bus
driver. Not only do you have to put up with crabby, rowdy
children for up to two hours a day while trying to get them
safely to and from school, you have to put up with their
guardians. My mother drives a school bus. She is up at 6am
ever  morning.  She  drives  a  morning  route,  a  kindergarten
route,  and  the  afternoon  route.  Last  Tueday  NIGHT,  the
grandmother of one of these tykes visited our humble abode. It
seems  that  her  car  was  totally  ruined  and  completely
undrivable after my mother backed into it with a bus that
morning. The woman stated that she was outside in the yard at
the time of the incident. Yet she did not attempt to stop the
bus or call the school or police after she watched the bus
damage her vehicle. Not only that, but who would wait until 9
o’ clock that night to do anything about it. Plus, if the car
was damaged as badly as it was claimed to be would the bus
driver or kids not have noticed hitting it?

The next day the sheriff’s department came to the house to
investigate.  Apparently,  the  victim’s  automobile  was  not
nearly as damaged as everyone was lead to believe. To make
matters seem funnier or more ironic, the woman is the mother
of the rather plump boy who broke my sister’s arm in phys ed
nearly  20  years  ago  when  he  sat  on  it  while  playing
scooterboard hockey. It does not take a genius to realize that
you should report an accident immediately after it happens and
not 14 hours later.
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